

## **GOVERNANCE AND PRIORITIES COMMITTEE**

# Review of Draft Changes to The Local Government Election Act

#### **Recommendation of the Committee**

That the Mayor provide a letter to the Province on behalf of City Council, with a copy provided to all Saskatoon MLA's, with respect to moving of the November 13, 2024 election date for cities, incorporating support of Saskatchewan Urban Municipalities Association (SUMA) recommendation (May 2025).

### **History**

The Governance and Priorities Committee, at its meeting held on January 17, 2023, considered an information report of the City Clerk regarding the above.

Your Committee is recommending that the Mayor be authorized to provide a letter to the Province with respect to moving the municipal election date for cities from November 13, 2024. This recommendation did not receive unanimous consent of Committee.

#### **Attachment**

January 17, 2023 report of the City Clerk